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Editorial 
Although the May weather has produced 
some fantastic ‘growing’ weather, the 
garden is rapidly becoming an overgrown 
jungle, and the dreaded slugs have 
returned. 
 
The June calendar is a good mix of 
everything that is so good about living in 
this area; local art exhibitions, music 
workshops and concerts, antique and 
artisan fairs, village fetes, children’s sports 
and activities, fun runs, sponsored runs, 
exhibitions, theatre and talent shows. 
Something for everybody, almost on the 
doorstep! 
 
After a very successful Parish AGM 
chaired by our new chair Nick Badger, the 
Parish Council will be looking forward to 
continuing all the work that has been put 
in place for making this village a good and 
safe place to live. The cars and motorbikes 
still speeding through the village are a 
problem but hopefully our 20mph zone will 
come into fruition in the not too distant 
future.  The Reading Room will undergo 
some form of refurbishment this year, but 
may be completely replaced in the future. 
Desma 
 

June 

Sat 1st – Curwin’s Art Gallery, Royston (p6) 

Sun 2nd & 16th - Great Chrishall Windmill, (p12) 

Wed 5th – OPALS Free Event, Royston (p12) 

Wed 5th  - Fun 4 Tots, Guilden Morden (13) 

Sun 9th – Artisan Fair, Steeple Morden (p13) 

Sun 9th – Art in the Garden, Orwell (p7) 

Sun 9th – Drumming Workshop, Bassingbourn (p7) 

Sun 9th – Yoga on the Heath, Royston (p11) 

Sun 9th – Celtic Irish Music, Royston (p11) 

Wed 13th –Royston Antiques Fair (p11) 

Sat 15th – Melbourne Village Fete (p12) 

Sat 15th – Therfield Fete (p7) 

Sun 16th – Rockin’ Chair Band, Steeple Morden (p7) 

Sun 23rd – Bass Bell 10 Km, Bassingbourn (p13) 

Sun 23rd – Royston in Blue 5Km, (p13) 

Sat 22nd – Star Shine Walk, Shelford (p9) 

Sun 23rd – Ideal Church Exhibition, Guilden Morden (p9) 

Sat 29th – Home Start – Got Talent Event, Royston (p9) 

Sat 29th – Murder at the Manor, Ashwell (p11) 

 

Editor 
Desma Goddard  

newsletter@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
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Steeple Morden Parish Council 
List of Councillors as at September 2024 
 
 CLLR Nick BADGER (Chair) 
nick@steeplemordenpc.org.uk  
01763 852191 
 
CLLR Oliver PARSONS (Vice-chair) 
oliver@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
 
CLLR Keith AUSTIN 
kieth@steeplemordenpc.org.uk   
01763 852023 
 
CLLR Malcolm BIRD 
malcolm@steeplemordenpc.org.uk   
01763 852469 
 
CLLR Mark CARROLL 
mark@steeplemordenpc.org.uk   
07971975146 
 
CLLR Jeremy CLAYTON 
jeremy@steeplemordenpc.org.uk  
01763 853855 
 
CLLR Angela GEAR 
angela@steeplemordenpc.org.uk   
01462 232921  
 
CLLR Sean TRAVERSE-HEALY 
sean@steeplemordenpc.org.uk   
01763 853843 
 
CLLR Celia UPCHURCH 
celia@steeplemordenpc.org.uk   
01763 852193 
 
DISTRICT CLLR MRS Heather WILLIAMS 
cllr.williamsh@scambs.gov.uk  
07885 774775 
 
COUNTY CLLR MR Sebastian KINDERSLEY 
skindersley@hotmail.com  
01767 651982 
 
Parish Council Website: 
www.steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
 

 
 

Clerk to the PC: Sally Walmesley 
clerk@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
 

 
 

ASHWELL & BASSINGBOURN SURGERY 
 

Dear Patients, 
As many of you are aware we have recently 
introduced a new way of assessing requests for 
medical appointments. As promised, we said we 
would monitor this change and make amendments as 
necessary. We have listened to your feedback, 
especially regarding routine appointment requests and 
from tomorrow will be making some changes.  
 
Effective from 23rd April 2024, you will be able to 
access our online request for an appointment form 
from 7am in the morning until 3pm (no restrictions). 
This change will make it easier for those patients 
working full time to submit their medical request.  
We will aim to respond to forms submitted by 13.00, 
on the same day however, if you submit after this time 
we will aim to respond as soon as possible.  
 
If you submit your form between 13.00-15.00 and you 
believe your problem is urgent please follow up your 
form submission with a call to the Surgery, so that we 
can find your request and highlight this to the GP. 
  
After 3pm, if you have a medical emergency, please 
call the Surgery on 01462 417377. 
 
Medical requests will now filter through two layers of 
triage. 
 
Level 1 - Care Navigation. Depending on your clinical 
symptoms, you may be directed to others services, 
such as the local pharmacy, first contact mental health, 
or first-contact physiotherapy.  
 
Level 2 - GP Triage. If your medical concern cannot 
be safely signposted at level 1, your medical request 
will be passed to a GP to review the urgency of your 
request and we will communicate this with you. 
We hope that the above changes will be welcomed by 
patients but please do continue to provide feedback, as 
this allows us the opportunity to make positive change. 
  
Kind regards, Ashwell Surgery 

 



 

3 
 

 
  

NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The meeting is announced in advance on the Village Website www.steeplemordenpc.org.uk, in the Village 
Garage Shop window, on the Notice Board at the Recreation Ground, and on the notice board in Odsey, 
near the station. The full minutes from Council Meetings may be found on the Village Website and 
obtained by contacting the Parish Clerk, Sally Walmesley or at the Village Garage Shop. 

 

Notes taken at the Parish Council AGM held on Monday May 13th, at 7.00pm 
 in the Cricket Pavilion. 

 
Election of Chairman – Nick Badger 
 
Election of Vice-Chairman – Ollie Parsons  
 
Comments and observations from parishioners – a short discussion was held  
concerning speeding traffic through the village and potholes. A parishioner has been 
told that roads in the Village will be resurfaced in June 2024. 
 
Election of Working Groups, Structures and Terms of Reference and 
Membership – 
Planning       - the SM Committee 
Recreation ground and Car Park Bookings - Nick Badger 
Environmental      - Ollie Parsons 
Recreation Ground     - Nick Badger & Ollie Parsons 
Village Hall Representative    - Celia Upchurch 
Mobile Warden Scheme    - Ginny Belson 
Police Panel Meetings     - Malcolm Bird 
Townlands Charity Trustees   - Jeremy Clayton & Celia Upchurch 
Finance Working Group  - Jeremy Clayton, Malcolm Bird &  
                                                      Angela Gear 
MVAS Leader        - Keith Austin 
Village Website Co-ordinator   - Malcolm Bird 
Litter Pick                                        - Ginny Belson                                    
Social Media                                      - Nick Badger 
Major Repairs and Renovations                  - Mark Carroll 
Mitchells (Quarry) Liaison                        - Ollie Parsons & Angela Gear 
Queen’s Jubilee Award                           - Celia Upchurch 
 
Finances 
Annual Audit 2023/24 - agreed 
Agreement of Governance Statement 2023/4 - agreed 
Agreement of Accounting Statement 2023/4 - agreed 
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Agreement of Proposal for upgraded email service – agreement was made 
to upgrade the email service to the Premium Plus FlexMail Package from Netwise. 
Planning 
Planning Ref 24/01592/PRIOR 
Hillside Farm Barn, Brook End – Erection of agricultural machinery washdown 
building 
RECOMMENDED 
Date of the next meeting – 10TH June 2024 
 

Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting 
 

Presentation of the Queen’s Jubilee Award – the 2023 award was presented 
to Andrew Holt. 
 
Chairman’s Statement 
 
Having decided to retire as parish council chairman after several years this will be my last report, I apologise 
for not being here in person  
 
Finance, the parishes finances are in a robust position, thanks to the whole council being prudent with 
expenditure, whilst ensuring there is sufficient to keep improving facilities.  
 
Improvements, we now have electric car charging points, a resurfaced car park, free Wi-Fi shortly to be 
extended to the church, some outdoor exercise equipment and, if well used I suspect more will be installed 
plus a climbing wall coming . 
 
Environment we have an annual budget for tree planting and over the last two years have had  many trees 
planted . I should add the village is blessed with some beautiful meadows and walks .  
 
Recreation ground and play area, our parish councillors who look after this area do a fantastic job keeping it 
all maintained often doing the repairs themselves ,  
 
Reading room, this is of great concern, we have had reports on it . The reading room is nearing the end of its 
life, and the cost of repairs and improvements to make it of sufficient standard are very high . So much so that 
the Parish Council after much debate is very reluctant to do the work . A far better solution is a new building 
part funded by the FA, helped by the PC. 
 
Planning, most months we have applications to consider, we try to do this in a fair and equitable manner, I 
should point out that the PC,s decision is purely a recommendation, we do not have the power to grant or 
refuse applications . Although I hope that our decision is taken into account .  
 
Litter. Thanks to all the team who pick it up and to the organiser, I am disappointed that so much litter is 
dropped, we live in a beautiful village, and there is no need to spoil it .  
 
Speed, another concern, we have gateways and, speed monitors, all recommended by highways, whilst the 
average speed has dropped there are still some people who take no notice whatsoever .A particular concern 
of parishioners is the speed by the school. We have applied for this area to be made a 20 mph area .  
 
Potholes, we have been told that the county council for some years adopted a policy of “ managed decline “ 
what complete folly . As a council we have lobbied hard for improvements, and some holes have been 
repaired, we asked if we could repair some and pay for this out of our funds. Unfortunately we are not allowed 
to do this .  
 
,  
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All of the above things, take time and commitment from your Parish councillors, I am extremely grateful for all they do 
on our behalf. We are very lucky we have a council made up of people with different skill sets, and who are prepared to 
use them for the common good. I have also been very lucky to have had Sally as our clerk, she quietly gets on with 
matters, and makes sure we keep to the rules.The newsletter is produced by Desma, again we all should be grateful for 
her efforts 

 
I wish my successor as chairperson all success with the hope that the council continues to be as fortunate as I have 
been with the people on it and the people who help                                                                       Jeremy Clayton               

 
Financial Report 2023/4 
 
 

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS ACCOUNT 2023/24  
Income   47444.71 

Less Expenditure  38695.27 
   8749.44 

Balance 2022/23 b/fwd  150602.24 
 
   159351.68 
    

  BANK ACCOUNTS (as per statements 31/3/24) 
   Business Saver     £31,147.42 
   Business Saver          £287.06 
   Community Account     £26,915.58 
   Cambridge & Counties Bank             £102,631.61 
                   £160,981.67  
   (less unpresented payments)      159351.68 
   S Walmesley        £1,311.59 
   HMRC            £318.40 
 
            £1,629.99  
 
 
 
 
   Parish Council (General)   £49,641.25 
   Parish Council Projects 2            £100,000,00 
   Conservation Projects                                          £502.58 
   Section 106 Allocation      £8,657.32 
   (community space)         £550.53 
 
 
                   £159,351.68 
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Reports   

 
District Councillor – Heather Williams – mentioned potholes, please keep reporting them. 
People in financial difficulties can contact the SCC for help and guidance. The 4-day week 
trial has ended, and a report is due in July. No decisions have been taken as to whether this 
will continue. Fly tipping is still an increasing problem with the Council not always able to 
enforce fines on the culprets.  The Local Council Review- revealed some good points, however 
there is still concern over outstanding accounts. Accounts have yet to be signed off for 
2020/1 

 
The following reports can be found on the Steeple Morden Web Site 

 
 

Townlands, Bassingbourn College,Mobile Warden, St Peter & St Paul Church, Allotment 
Committee, Village Hall Committee, Tennis Club, Morden Players, Scout Group, Tree 
Planting Working Group, Recreation Working Group. 
 

Next AGM Meeting will be in June 2025 

 

 Art at Curwens Gallery 
 
  From…Sat 1st Jun 9:00am - 5:30pm 

ArtsCommunityLeisureExhibitions 

Curwens Solicitors, High St, Royston SG8 9AA, UK  

 Curwens Solicitors has a long history of supporting 

local artists with their not profit art gallery on some of 

their premises. 

Currently exhibiting are artists Terry Wood: paintings 

in acrylics, watercolour, pastels, gouache and pen and 

ink; Helen Carnaghan: paintings in vivid colours, and 

Claire Fremann, volunteer gallery curator exhibiting 

hand painting glass and porcelain items. 

The Art and Gifts can also be seen and purchased 

during the solicitor’s open hours of 9 am to 5.30 pm, 

Monday to Friday, just come into the reception area 

for visiting. 
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All events Steeple Morden Parish Litter Picks Schedule 2024 

start at 2pm and last just 60 “magic” minutes 

  

Zone 1: Odsey 
Meet by Zaheer’s carpark 

Saturday 1 June 2024  
 

Zone 1: Odsey 
Meet by Zaheer’s carpark 

Saturday 14 September 2024 
 

Zones 2 and 3: Cheney Street from Litlington Road to Brook 
End to include The Green  

Cheney Street from Brook End to Hay Street 
Junction to include Russell Close and Jubilee 

Way etc 
Meet by the Litlington Road end of The Green 

Saturday 28 September 2024 
 

Zones 4 and 5: Station Road from allotments to Ashwell 
Road to include Ashwell Road and Windmill 

Close etc  
Station Road and Hay Street to Craft Way to 

include Craft Way 
Meet by the Station Road and Ashwell Road 

intersection 

Saturday 12 October 2024 
 

Zones 6 and 7: Hay Street from Craft Way to Trap Road 
/North Brook End Trap Road/ Bogs Gap 

and Brook End 

Meet by Parish Noticeboard on the rec 

Saturday 26 October 2024 

Zones 2-6 Whole village sweep 

Meet by Parish Noticeboard on the rec 

Saturday 9 November 2024

Zone 1: Odsey 

Meet by Zaheer’s carpark 

Saturday 23 November 2024

    
 

Please email SMLitterpick@yahoo.com with your full name 
and which of the events you can attend. 
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Guilden Morden Congregational Church 
Diary for June 
www.guildenmordencongregationalchurch.org 
Come to the Ideal Church Exhibition at the Chapel on 
23rd June, 14.00pm, where you will be able to see what 
activities take place in our community and talk to the 
participants. See what is going on, stop, socialise and 
have some refreshments. 

Sunday 2nd June 10.30am Café style service. Come and join 
us for croissants and coffee in our relaxed style of worship. 
All welcome. 

Monday 3rd June 10.30 – 12.00 Men’s Guild 

Tuesday 4th June 14.00pm COGS 

Wed 5th June 9.00 – 11.30am Fun4Tots 

Sunday 9th June 11.00am. Joint Service with Litlington at 
Litlington 

Wed 12th June 9.00 – 11.30am Fun4Tots 

Sunday 16th June 10.00am Joint service with St Mary’s at 
St Mary’s 

Wed 19th June 9.00 – 11.30am Fun4Tots 

Sunday 23rd June 14.00 – 16.00 Ideal Church Exhibition at 
the Chapel 

Wed 26th June 9.00 – 11.30am Fun4Tots 

Sunday 30th June 10.30am Communion service at the 
Chapel 

Bridge Club Mondays at 19.30pm 

Community Choir Mondays at 19.00pm 

Knit and Natter Alternate Tuesdays at 10.00am from 11th 
June 

GG Film Club Friday Fri 21st June, 19.00pm 

Local History Group Thursday 5th June 15.00pm Steeple 
Morden VH 

Home group Zoom meetings Tuesdays 20.00pm, Contact 
Emily for details emilymwilkinson@doctors.org.uk 

Anyone wishing to book the rooms for social activities 
contact Gerry Watkins 01763 852869 

 
 

Saint Peter & Saint Paul Church  
Steeple Morden 
Diary for June 

 www.shingaychurches.co.uk 
             Service dates are – 
2nd June (Trinity 1) 
10.00am  Litlington -Holy Communion with  

Abington Pigotts 
10.00am  Guilden Morden – Holy 

Communion 
 
9th June (Trinity 2) 
10.00am   Wendy –Group Communion 
 
16th June (Trinity 3) 
10.00am Abington Pigotts – Family Service 

with Litlington 
10.00am Steeple Morden – Holy 

Communion 
10.00am Guilden Morden – United Service 

at St.Mary’s 
 
23rdJune (Trinity 4) 
10.00am Steeple Morden – Group 

Communion 
 
30th June (Trinity 5) 
10.00am Abington Pigotts – Group 

Communion 
 
7th July (Trinity 6) 
8.30am Steeple Morden –Holy 

Communion (PB) 
 
 

Café Church  
Café Church will be open from 9am  

on the following Fridays – 
 

June 7th, 14th, 21st, 28th 
 

Everyone is welcome for 
tea, coffee, home-made cakes,  
toys for the children and chat 

And Tuesdays 
Morning Prayer at Litlington Church, 
10:00am 

 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th June & 2nd July 
followed by tea, coffee, and biscuits at 
10:30am. Come, join and have a natter.  
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GREAT CHRISHILL WINDMILL 
 

Opening Times: 
May 12 & 19th , June 2nd & 16th,  
July 7 & 21st, August 4th & 18th,  

September 1 & 15th. 
 

10pm – 4pm 
www.greatchishallwindmill.com 

 

 
 

Makers at The Museum 
Tue 11th Jun 2:30pm - 4:30pm 

Museums 

Ashwell Village Museum, Swan St, Ashwell, Baldock SG7 

5NY 

 

www.ashwellmuseum.org.uk 
 
enquiries@ashwellmuseum.org.
uk 
 
01462 742.956 
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New portfolio event from brainstrust. Part of the ‘Take on 10 for brain tumours’ series 
which also includes the brainstrust Bass Belle 10 miler. 
This is a fast, chip-timed, ‘pancake’ flat and definitely PB potential race which takes in the picturesque South Cambridgeshire 

villages of Bassingbourn and Litlington. The race is open to social and club runners. Runners must be at least 15 years old to 

take part with no upper age limit. The course consists of 7.5km on road and 2.5km off road along a grass track. Part of the 

course is on private land, so entering the event is your only way of completing the race! With only 500 places, 

the brainstrust Bass Belle 10km is an intimate race meaning runners can get off the start line quickly, and straight into their 

pacing without feeling bunched up by crowds. Another great plus for those after a PB! 

Free fundraiser entry: get free entry to the race by agreeing to fundraise for brainstrust. Please note that if your fundraising 
target isn’t met you will be required to pay an entry fee on the day. 

 

23 JUN 2024 

ROYSTON, HERTFORDSHIRE 
 
STARTS: 11:00 
 
DISTANCE: 5 KILOMETRES 
 
ENTRY FEE: £10.00 - £15.00 
 

ROYSTON IN BLUE 
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STEEPLE MORDEN CRICKET CLUB 
 

Steeple Morden Cricket Club are looking forward to the new season with our first match on 
the 28th April which is a friendly at home against Whaddon. Our league season starts on the 

4th May, with an away game against Barrington. Our first home league game is the week 
after against Milton.  We will again be in Division 3W of the Cambridge League. Last season 
we finished mid table and we will be pushing for promotion this season.  There are 16 league 

matches this season and a couple of Sunday friendly fixtures. 
 
We are always looking for new players of any ability or anyone who is interested in scoring, 
umpiring or helping with the ground. We have plans to refurbish the practice net before the 
start of the season. It is available for use for the whole village not just members of the cricket 
club. If you are interested in joining or helping out please contact Fraser Daws 01763853008 
or fraser.daws@btinternet.com. 
 
 

STEEPLE MORDEN CRICKET CLUB FIXTURES 2024  
 

Division 3rd Junior West 
 

4th May   Barrington    A   Cancelled 
11th May   Milton B    H   Lost by 32 runs 
25th May   Fen Ditton    A   Won by 6 wickets 
8th June   Longstowe   H 
15th June   Telugu Ass. Cam  A 
22nd June  Stapleford   A 
29th June   Milton 11   A 
6th July   Northstowe   H 
13th July   Barrington    H 
20th July   Fen Ditton    H 
27th July  Madingley    A 
3rd  August  Longstowe   A 
10th August   Stapleford    H 
17th August   Northstowe   A 
24th August   Telegue Ass. Cam  H 
31st August   Madingley   H 
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Organisation Contact  Phone No E-mail 
 

SM Newsletter Editor Desman Goddard 01763 852287 newsletter@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 

First Responders Nick Badger 01763 852191 nickmbadger@yahoo.co.uk 

First Responders  
(co-ordinator) 

Wayne Cox  waynecox79@yahoo.co.uk 

Primary School Tracey How, Head 
Teacher 

01763 852474 office@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Village College The Principal  
Ms Vicky Pouter 

01763 242344 office@bassingbournvc.net 

SS Peter & Paul Church  Associate. Priest 
Revd Ann Boll 

01223 871058 RevAnn801@gmail.com 
 

GM Cong. Church  Sandy Watkins 01763 852869 sandy@inteserv.co.uk 

SM Village Hall Bookings  Diane Knight 01763 853073 viguersk@aol.com  

Scouts, Cubs & Beavers Keith Austin 01763 852023 keith@bogsgap.co.uk 

Brownies Sarah Douglas  cmtdouglasphoto@gmail.com  

Guides Liz Haigh  steeplemordenguides@gmail.com 

Allotment Society Nettie Traverse-
Healey 

01763 853843 nettieth@outlook.com 

Smarties Pre-School and 
Out of School Club 

 01763 852888 smartiesmanagerl@gmail.com 
smrtiesoosclub@gmail.com 

Cricket Club Fraser Daws 01763 853008 fraser.daws@btinternet.com 

Football Club Jason Clark 07510 519476  

Morden Magpies Youth FC Guy Dyke-Price 07773 323723 guy@mordenmagpies.co.uk 
 

Bowls Club (Sec) Anthony Johnson 07423 436283 williamsj300@outlook.com  

Tennis Club Fiona Coverdale 01763 853325 steeplemordentennis@yahoo.co.uk 

Steeple Chasers Running 
& Cycling Club 

Sarah Anderson  steeplechasersrcc@gmail.com 
 

Morden Players Jenny Elder 01763 852557 jennyelder@sky.com 

First Thursday Club Ann Thorp 01763 852848 annthorp35@icloud.com 

Royal British Legion Patricia Covington 01763 852982 alb@mypostoffice.co.uk 

Mobile Wardens Scheme   Geoff Harper 
Claire Barnett            

01763 853845 
07841025107 
 

mobilewardenscheme@gmail.com  
 

WI Joyce Stackhouse 
 

01763 852087 joyce.stackhouse@icloud.com 

Neighbourhood Watch   Cabs Police: www.cambs.police.uk 

Social Car Scheme Hazel Smith 01763 852602 hcsmith@clara.co.uk 

Ashwell & Bassingbourn 
Patient Group 

Rachel Capay 01763 853446  

Contact Names, Numbers and E-Mail Addresses for  
Organisations and Groups in the Village 
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STEEPLE MORDEN VILLAGE HALL 

 
Steeple Morden Village Hall is available for hiring for 
Parties, Wedding receptions, club and social activities 
 

 
It comprises: Tables, Seating for 120, Bar, Kitchen, Cooker, Fridge, Stage, Parking.  There is also limited 

Crockery & Cutlery 
Projector and screen available and Induction Loop Equipment – ask our booking clerk for more details. 

 
For bookings and prices please contact: 

Diane Knight 
33 Cheyney Street, Steeple Morden, SG8 0LR 

Tel 01763 853073 (please don't phone between the hours of 6 - 7 p.m.) 
 email: viguersk@aol.com 

www.steeplemordenvillagehall.co.uk 
 

 
 
 
 

 

There is a manual wheelchair available for 
short term use by anyone in the village.   
For more information and availability please 
contact Trish at the Garage Shop 

 

Mobile Library 
Stops at VILLAGE HALL between 10.15-11.00am.  

The next calling date is Tuesday June 4th, 2024 

 

Don’t forget you can view this issue and back issues of the Newsletter online; you can also 
subscribe to receive notification of when the newsletter is available on  

www.steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
 

Contributions sent to the editor prior to the newsletter deadline will be printed in the 
next available edition.   

The deadline for July/August edition is 12 noon on June 17th 2024 
Contact details for the editor are at the bottom of the first page of the Newsletter 

 

Village Wheelchair 


